Time for another newsletter, and to let you know the chab is still alive and well. The last activity was the luncheon at Sharkey's in Gardnerville. 13 members were in attendance. They were Elenere Amidon, Michael and Donna Faker, Dale and Marge Grosch, Fred and Ann Hersey, Betty Kopfhammer, Bryan, Dale and Virginia Leipper and Len & Virginia Paul. Pete Rinne was not able to make it as he did not feel too well, and Frank & Steve Burnham also had to sit it out due to a sudden flu-type bug that cought hold of them. All now recovered and doing well. The reports we heard were that the place was nice and the food plentiful.

The group voted to accept the the nominating committee's report for the election of Region 12 officers, and the vote was unanimous. For President, Rick Sharp, 1st VP Warren Weinstock and 2nd VP Jim Elmlinger. President Dale Grosch will send on the notification to Region 12.

Fred Hersey announced that he is now thru with his chemo treatments, that he is now hale and hearty, and does not have to check back with the doctor for several years. Way to go, Fred. All the rest of us are in reasonably good shape.

We had a couple of e-mails from Don and Mary Lou Damoth - they have left the East Coast now, gave up on counting all those Florida ballots. and are working their way back to Nevada, and will spend some time with their children an Las Vegas, before making it back to Reno towards the end of March. They are working on setting up arrangements for the Ft.Churchill rally, so do let's have a good turn out for them there.

President Dale Grosch will present the updated Unit Constitution and Bylaws for adption at our next unit meeting. And that meeting will be at 11.30 AM on Tuesday March 13. Location is the Liberty Bell Restaurant and Saloon on South Virginia Street, next to the Convention Center. The lunch will be a hofbrau style affair, where you go thru the kitchen line, select your favorite sandwich, soup or salad, and carry the tray back to the "back room" There will be people to carry your tray back for those who need a little help. Please call Frank or Steve at 825-6566 to let us know that you are coming, so that we can give the Liberty Belle a nose-count of how many to expect. We presume you all know about the Liberty Belle, which is run by the Fey Brothers, and they are the grandsons of the inventer of the original slot machine, which is still on display there.

(Turn the page, please)

No one has a wedding anniversary in March.

Birthdays :-	March 4	Pete Rinne	
	5	Eloise Wight	
	14	Chuck Cordier	
•	15	Donna Faker	
	17	Debbie Smith	
	21	Roxanne Gamboa	
の Bandana Canada	30	Steve Burnham	Happy birthday to all
			The state of the s

Don't forget to call 825-6566 by Sunday March 11 to tell us you are coming Tuesday March 13. Hope to see you all there - and have a Happy St.Patrick's Day.

Steve Burnham, Secretary